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OPENING: 

Councilmember Hampton 
arrived at 5:59 p.m. 

Councilmember Gordo 
arrived at 6:25 p.m. 

ROLLCALL: 
Councilmembers: 

Council Minutes 

CITY OF PASADENA 
City Council Minutes 

July 17 2017- 5:30P.M. 
City Hall Council Chamber 

REGULAR MEETING 

Mayor Tornek called the regular meeting to order at 5:31 p.m. 
(Absent: Councilmembers Gordo, Hampton, Madison) 

On the order of the Mayor, the regular meeting recessed at 5:31 
p.m., to discuss the following closed session: 

CITY COUNCIL CONFERENCE WITH LEGAL COUNSEL 
regarding pending litigation pursuant to Government Code 
Section 54956.9(d)(1) 
Name of Case: Spirit of the Sage Council, et a/. v. City of 
Pasadena, et a/. 
Los Angeles County Superior Court Case No. BS156207 

The above closed session item was discussed, with no reportable 
action at this time. 

CITY COUNCIL CONFERENCE WITH REAL PROPERTY 
NEGOTIATORS Pursuant to Government Code Section 
54956.8 
Addresses of Properties: 391 South Orange Grove 
Boulevard, Pasadena; 835 South Raymond Avenue, 
Pasadena; 700 Seco Street, Pasadena; and 360 North Arroyo 
Boulevard, Pasadena 
Agency Negotiator: Steve Mermell 
Negotiating Party: Tournament of Roses Association, David 
Eads 
Under Negotiation: Price and terms of payment 

The above closed session item was not discussed. 

On the order of the Mayor, the regular meeting reconvened at 
6:35 p.m. The pledge of allegiance was led Councilmember 
Gordo. 

Mayor Terry T ornek 
Vice Mayor John J. Kennedy 
Councilmember Victor Gordo 
Councilmember Tyron Hampton 
Councilmember Steve Madison (Absent) 
Councilmember Gene Masuda 
Councilmember Margaret McAustin 
Councilmember Andy Wilson 
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Staff: 

CEREMONIAL MATIERS 

PUBLIC COMMENT ON 
MATTERS NOT ON THE 
AGENDA 

CONSENT CALENDAR 

Council Minutes 

City Manager Steve Mermell 
City Attorney/City Prosecutor Michele Seal Bagneris 
City Clerk Mark Jomsky 

Fred Alcantar, President of Pasadena Sister Cities Committee, 
introduced Student Exchange Program participants, Sirin Bayram 
and Lisa Wenger, from Ludwigshafen, Germany, who thanked the 
City and staff for the opportunity to participate in the program. 

The City Clerk administered the oath of office to Daniel P. Yen as 
Arts & Culture Commissioner. 

Councilmember McAustin reported on her trip to Sacramento, 
where she testified in opposition to SB 649 Wireless 
Telecommunication Facilities at the Senate Committee hearing. 

Grannie Shakur, Altadena resident, expressed concerns with the 
Los Angeles County water pipeline project route. 

Annette Wong, Pasadena Rose City Poets, recited poetry. 

Erika Foy, Pasadena resident, thanked City staff for their 
assistance with the Madison Heights Parade and picnic; and 
distributed literature and expressed concerns with the Pasadena 
United School District school system related to new development 
and growth in the City. 

Christopher Sutton, Caltrans Tenants of 710 Corridor, spoke on 
the newly initiated evictions of Caltrans tenants, asked the City to 
intervene on their behalf, distributed information on City parcels 
that are owned by Caltrans, which he believes the City should 
designate as surplus properties. 

City Manager Mermell, stated in response to Councilmember 
Kennedy's inquiry regarding public comment, that he will review 
the list with staff to determine what action, if any can be taken . 

Ralph Frammolino, Pasadena resident, expressed concerns with 
the Washington Theatre, which he considers to be blight and 
asked the City to intervene in restoring or repairing the fa9ade of 
the property. 

In response to Councilmember Gordo's inquiry regarding the 
Washington Theatre, City Manager Mermell stated that he would 
provide an update on the project's milestones via the City 
Manager newsletter. 

CONTRACT AWARD TO CROSSTOWN ELECTRICAL AND 
DATA INCORPORATED TO IMPLEMENT THE TRAFFIC 
SIGNAL NETWORK REDESIGN IMPLEMENTATION PROJECT 
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Recommendation: 
(1) Find that the following proposed actions are exempt from 
review pursuant to the California Environmental Quality Act 
("CEQA"), pursuant to State CEQA Guidelines Section 
15061(b)(3) (General Rule); and 
(2) Authorize the City Manager to enter into a contract, without 
competitive bidding pursuant to City Charter Section 1 002(F), 
contracts for professional or unique services, with Crosstown 
Electrical and Data Inc., for an amount not-to-exceed $7 41 ,235, 
to implement the Traffic Signal Network Redesign Implementation 
Project. (Contract No. 30952) 

AUTHORIZATION TO AMEND CONTRACT NO. 22,121 WITH 
ALL-CITY MANAGEMENT SERVICES, INC., TO PROVIDE 
ADDITIONAL CROSSING GUARD SERVICES AT SCHOOL 
SITES 
Recommendation: 
(1) Find that the proposed contract amendment for crossing 
guard services is exempt from the California Environmental 
Quality Act ("CEQA") pursuant to State CEQA Guidelines Section 
15061(b)(3) (General Rule); 
(2) Authorize the City Manager to amend Contract No. 22121 
with All-City Management Services, Inc., for additional crossing 
guard services at school sites by increasing the contract amount 
by $118,340 to cover increased labor costs and adding San 
Rafael Elementary School. Competitive bidding is not required 
pursuant to City Charter Section 1 002(F), contracts for 
professional or unique services; and 
(3) To the extent this could be considered a separate 
procurement subject to the Competitive Selection process, grant 
the contract an exemption pursuant to Pasadena Municipal Code 
(PMC) Section 4.08.049(8), contracts for which the City's best 
interests are served. (Contract No. 22. 121-2) 

Councilmember Hampton requested that the crossing guard 
program be agendized at a future Public Safety Committee 
meeting. 

AMEND THE FISCAL YEAR 2018 ADOPTED GENERAL FEE 
SCHEDULE 
Recommendation: It is recommended that the City Council 
amend the Fiscal Year (FY) 2018 Adopted General Fee Schedule 
and adopt by resolution the FY 2018 Revised General Fee 
Schedule. (Resolution No. 9584) 

MUNICIPAL SERVICES COMMITTEE: AUTHORIZE THE 
PURCHASE OF FOUR ADDITIONAL CAPACITY 35-FOOT 
COMPRESSED NATURAL GAS (CNG) BUSES FOR AN 
AMOUNT NOT-TO-EXCEED $2,140,320 TO RELIEVE 
SIGNIFICANT OVERCROWDING ON PASADENA TRANSIT 
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CLAIMS RECEIVED 
AND FILED 

Claim No. 12,908 John J. Benane 
Claim No. 12,909 Law Offices of Gregory 

Rubel, representing 
Fabian Huerta-Vargas 

Claim No. 12,910 Law Offices of Gregory 
Rubel, representing Keith 
Hamilton, Jr. 

Claim No. 12,911 Christie Nunez Kuhn 
Claim No. 12,912 Law Offices of Todd D. 

Thibodo, representing 
Peter Douglas Tamny 

Claim No. 12,913 Jesus Granados 

$ 2,375.00 
Not stated 

Not stated 

2,009.60 
25,000.00+ 

682.33 

It was moved by Vice Mayor Kennedy, seconded by 
Councilmember Gordo, to approve all items on the Consent 
Calendar, with the exception of Item 4 (Authorize the Purchase of 
Four Additional Capacity 35-Foot Compressed Natural Gas 
Buses), which was discussed separately. (Motion unanimously 
carried) (Absent: Councilmember Madison) 

CONSENT ITEMS MUNICIPAL SERVICES COMMITTEE: AUTHORIZE THE 
DISCUSSED SEPARATELY PURCHASE OF FOUR ADDITIONAL CAPACITY 35-FOOT 

COMPRESSED NATURAL GAS (CNG) BUSES FOR AN 
AMOUNT NOT-TO-EXCEED $2,140,320 TO RELIEVE 
SIGNIFICANT OVERCROWDING ON PASADENA TRANSIT 
Recommendation: 

Council Minutes 

(1) Find that the proposed action is exempt from the California 
Environmental Quality Act ("CEQA") pursuant to State CEQA 
Guidelines Section 15061 (b)(3) (General Rule); 
(2) Authorize the City Manager to enter into a contract with New 
Flyer of America Inc., for the procurement of four (4) additional 
capacity 35-foot Compressed Natural Gas (CNG) buses for 
Pasadena Transit in an amount not-to-exceed $2,140,320, 
including a contingency of $82,320. Competitive Bidding is not 
required pursuant to City Charter Section 1 002(H) contracts with 
other governmental entities or their contractors for labor, 
materials, supplies or services; and 
(3) It is further recommended that the City Council grant the 
proposed contract an exemption from the Competitive Selection 
process pursuant to Pasadena Municipal Code Section 
4.08.049(B) contracts for which the City's best interests are 
served. 

Fred Dock, Director of Transportation, responded to questions 
regarding the City's electric vehicle buses program and the 
Transportation Department's Short-Range Transit Plan update. 

Vice Mayor Kennedy commended Mr. Dock and asked that he 
continue to provide periodic updates in the future. 
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Vice Mayor Kennedy left the 
dais at 7:13p.m. 

RECOMMENDATIONS FROM 
OFFICERS AND 
DEPARTMENTS 

Vice Mayor Kennedy returned 
to the dais at 7:14p.m. 

Council Minutes 

Sebastian Hernandez, Senior Planner, responded to questions on 
the City's bus rider statistics, Dial-a-ride services, and public 
outreach for the Short-Range Transit Plan update. 

Councilmember Gordo stated the need for City staff to review the 
City's transit system, and if necessary, recommend alternative 
bus routes to meet public demand; and suggested that the Short­
Range Transit Plan update be agendized at the Senior 
Commission and the Accessibility and Disability Commission to 
receive additional input. 

Following discussion, it was moved by Councilmember McAustin, 
seconded by Councilmember Hampton, to' approve the staff 
recommendation. (Motion unanimously carried) (Absent: 
Councilmembers Madison, Vice Mayor Kennedy) 

UPDATE ON THE ARROYO ADVISORY GROUP AND ACTION 
TO SUPPORT EFFORTS TO ENHANCE AND IMPROVE THE 
ARROYO SECO ("ONE ARROYO" Project) (To be heard at 
6:45p.m. or thereafter) 
Recommendation: 
( 1) Find that the action proposed in the agenda report is exempt 
from environmental review pursuant to the California 
Environmental Quality Act (CEQA), State CEQA Guidelines 
Section 15262 (Feasibility and Planning Studies); and 
(2) Approve the following budget amendments to support the 
efforts to enhance and improve the Arroyo Seco: 

a. Appropriate $250,000 from the Rose Bowl unappropriated 
fund balance to the Rose Bowl Operating Company's Fiscal Year 
2018 Operating Budget and establish a new project account "One 
Arroyo" Project; and 

b: · Reappropriate $100,000 in Residential Impact Fees from 
the Capital Improvement Program Project Central Arroyo- Trail 
Realignment and Improvements Concept Study (77380) and 
appropriate $100,000 in Residential Impact Fees to the RBOC 
"One Arroyo Project." (Budget Amendment No. 2018-01) 

Steve Mermell, City Manager provided introductory comments on 
the item, and Bill Bogaard and Doug Kranwinkle, Co-chairs of the 
Arroyo Advisory Group (AAG), jointly provided a PowerPoint 
presentation on the item, and responded to questions. 

Daryl Dunn, General Manager of the Rose Bowl Operating 
Company (RBOC), responded to questions regarding the 
selection of the consulting group to assist AAG with planning. 

Vice Mayor Kennedy spoke on the need for staff to seek grant 
funding for AAG implementation recommendations and planning 
documents, and suggested that AAG provide an update and 
utilize district community meetings for public input and feedback. 
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Councilmember McAustin asked staff for clarification on when 
AAG will provide information on the various efforts to improve, 
coordinate, and govern the activities occurring in the Arroyo 
Seco. 

Councilmember Wilson spoke on the importance of retrieving 
public input for the One Arroyo Project to determine the 
community's prioritization. 

Councilmember Hampton suggested that the One Arroyo Project 
website include the ability for individuals to donate to the project; 
and suggested budget funds be set aside for maintenance of the 
proposed trail concept. In addition, Mr. Hampton reiterated his 
belief that all contracts should abide by the City's competitive bid 
process. 

Nina Chomsky, Pasadena resident, spoke in opposition to the 
One Arroyo Project; and asked questions regarding the 
equestrian trail realignment project. 

The Mayor spoke on the joint efforts of City and RBOC staff 
devoted to the One Arroyo Project and supported the vision 
statement for "One Arroyo," and urged the community to attend 
the upcoming stakeholder meeting scheduled on July 25, 2017 at 
the Pasadena Center Conference Building. 

The City Council thanked all members of the Arroyo Advisory 
Group for their outstanding hard work. 

Following discussion, it was moved by Vice Mayor 
seconded by Councilmember Gordo, to approve 
recommendation. (Motion unanimously carried) 
Councilmember Madison) 

Kennedy, 
the staff 
(Absent: 

AUTHORIZATION TO NEGOTIATE THE TERMS OF A 
MASTER LEASE AGREEMENT AND A PROPERTY 
MANAGEMENT/OPERATOR AGREEMENT WITH 
NEIGHBORHOOD HOUSING SERVICES OF LOS ANGELES 
COUNTY FOR THE OPERATION OF COMMERCIAL 
PROPERTY LOCATED AT 1015 NORTH LAKE AVENUE 

Recommendation: 
(1) Find that the recommended action is exempt from the 
California Environmental Quality Act ("CEQA") pursuant to State 
CEQA Guidelines per Section 15061(b)(3), the General Rule that 
CEQA only applies to projects that may have an effect on the 
environment; 
(2) Authorize staff to enter into a Master Lease Agreement and a 
Property Management/Operator Agreement with Neighborhood 
Housing Services of Los Angeles County ("NHSLAC") and to 
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Councilmember McAustin left 
the dais at 8:23 p.m. 

Council Minutes 

enter into said agreements with NHSLAC for the operation of 
commercial property located at 1 015 North Lake Avenue; and 
(3) Authorize the City Manager to execute, and the City Clerk to 
attest, the Master Lease Agreement, the Property 
Management/Operator Agreement, and other related documents. 
(Contract No. 22.800) 
Recommendation of the Northwest Commission: On June 13, 
2017, the Northwest Commission unanimously approved the staff 
recommendation for City Council authorization to enter into a 
Master Lease Agreement and a Property Management/Operator 
Agreement. The Northwest Commission also requested the 
following items for Northwest Commission review and input: a 
projected pro forma budget, a multi-year rehabilitation plan, and 
development of an alternative plan in the event that the 
agreements with NHSLAC are terminated . 

William Huang, Director of Housing, provided introductory 
comments, and Randy Mabson, Program Coordinator provided a 
PowerPoint presentation on .the item, and responded to 
questions. 

Councilmember Gordo, Chair of the Economic Development and 
Technology Committee (EDTech), reported on the Committee's 
review and discussion of the item. 

Councilmember Wilson and the Mayor expressed concerns with 
the proposed funding plan for the renovation of the building, given 
that the source of funding has yet to be identified, prior to entering 
into an agreement. 

Councilmember Wilson asked staff to provide a status report to 
EDTech to determine if the proposed rehabilitation plan is 
sufficiently robust. 

Lori Gray, representing Neighborhood Housing Services of 
Los Angeles County (NHS), spoke in favor of staff 
recommendation and provided information on NHS's 
Compton project. 

Following discussion, it was moved by Councilmember Gordo, 
seconded by Councilmember Hampton, to approve the staff 
recommendation, with direction to staff to report to the Economic 
Development and Technology Committee with a status report on 
the progress and management of the property, prior to mutual 
non-cause termination right at the 13th month of the agreement. 
(Motion unanimously carried) (Absent: Councilmembers Madison, 
McAustin) 
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Councilmember McAustin 
returned to the dais at 
8:54p.m. 

Council Minutes 

CIVIC CENTER IMPROVEMENTS - ESTABLISHING A 
COMMUNITY TASK 
FORCE 
Recommendation: 
(1) Approve the Economic Development and Technology 
Committee's recommendations related to: 

a. The creation and composition of a task force focused on 
the future development of the Civic Center (the "Civic Center 
Task Force"); 
b. The scope and purview of the task force; 
c. An overall process to implement the City's desired vision 
for the Civic Center; and 

(2) Direct staff to commence the process of organizing the Civic 
Center Task Force. 
Recommendation of the Economic Development and 
Technology Committee: On June 20, 2017, the Economic 
Development and Technology Committee received and supported 
staffs recommendation with modifications and with direction to 
bring the matter to the City Council for approval. 

David Reyes, Director of Planning and Community Development, 
provided introductory comments, and Leon White, Principal 
Planner provided a PowerPoint presentation on the item, and 
responded to questions. 

Councilmember Wilson spoke on the importance of providing a 
map with boundaries on the scope of work of the Civic Center 
Task Force; and asked staff to amend the staff report, page 5, 
second bullet, second sentence to read as follows: "City Council 
direction to staff to amend, as needed the Code to establish the 
new regulations and developments standards." 

Vice Mayor Kennedy stated that a facilitator, not a moderator, be 
hired to lead the Task Force discussion; urged that the individuals 
chosen to participate create collection of professional skill sets, 
as well as include diversity in gender, race, ethnicity, and income 
levels. In addition, Mr. Kennedy suggested that David Wolfe, 
author of "My City", be considered as a participant on the Task 
Force. 

The following individuals provided comments and/or suggestions 
on staff recommendations: 

Avram Gold, Pasadena resident 
Marsha Rood, Pasadena resident 
Joe Feinblatt, Pasadena resident 
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Councilmember Hampton left 
the dais at 9:33 p.m. 

PUBLIC HEARING 

Councilmember Hampton 
returned at 9:38 p.m. 

Council Minutes 

Councilmember Gordo asked staff to amend the 
recommendations to make it clear that the Task Force will 
concentrate on the future development of the YWCA building 
within the context and importance of the Civic Center, not focus 
on the Civic Center its~lf; and to ensure the two main goals 
include the redevelopment of the YWCA in a way that is 
responsible to the Civic Center; and the process is open and 
transparent, with a goal to provide an opportunity for residents to 
provide input, with Councilmembers to appoint experts, and 
interested and engaged individuals, who understand the structure 
of the YWCA building. 

The Mayor clarified for the public that the Task Force meetings 
will be available for the public to attend and provide input; and 
spoke on the Task Force's ability to provide technical 
recommendations and/or suggestion, but not recodify or rewrite 
City regulations or planning documents. 

Vice Mayor Kennedy, reiterated his concerns regarding utilizing 
the Bennett Plan (1925) as a guiding document, as it originated 
during a time when minorities of Pasadena were not considered 
with respect to the governance of the City; and suggested that the 
Task Force and community members be allowed to take a 
physical tour of the Julia Morgan building. 

In response to Councilmember Masuda's concerns, Steve 
Mermell, City Manager, stated that the City will obtain a facilitator 
with expertise in leading the process of a dialogue to reach a 
consensus and an outcome from the Task Force. 

Following discussion, it was moved by Councilmember McAustin, 
seconded by Councilmember Masuda, to approve the staff 
recommendation, including the. direction provided to staff as 
noted above. (Motion unanimously carried) (Absent: 
Councilmembers Hampton, Madison) 

PUBLIC HEARING: APPEAL OF THE BOARD OF ZONING 
APPEALS' DECISION ON TENTATIVE PARCEL MAP NO. 
073535 REGARDING THE PROPERTY LOCATED AT 349 
EAST CALIFORNIA AVENUE 
Recommendation: 
( 1) Adopt the Environmental Determination that the proposed 
project is exempt from environmental review pursuant to the 
guidelines of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) 
(Public 'Resources Code Section 21080(b)(9); Administrative 
Code, Title 14, Chapter 3, Class 3 Section 15303, New 
Construction or Conversion of Small Structures); and 
(2) Overturn the Board of Zoning Appeals decision and approve 
Tentative Parcel Map No. 073535. 
The City Clerk opened the public hearing and reported 35 copies 
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of the notice were posted and 234 copies of the notice were 
mailed on July 3, 2017; a petition containing 12 signatures of 
individuals reporting to be Pasadena residents, was received in 
opposition to the staff recommendation, which was distributed to 
the City Council, posted online, and made part of the public 
hearing record. 

David Reyes, Director of Planning and Community Development, 
provided introductory comments, and Luis Rocha, Senior Planner 
provided a PowerPoint presentation on the item, and responded 
to questions. 

The following person spoke in support to the appeal, requested 
the City Council overturn the BOZA decision, and approve the 
staff recommendation: 

Jane Chen, AppellanVApplicant 

The following persons spoke in opposition to the appeal, 
requested the City .Council uphold the BOZA decision, not 
approve the staff recommendation, and/or provided comments 
and/or recommendations: 

Kelley Holmes, Madison Heights Neighborhood Association 
Erika Foy, Madison Heights Neighborhood Association 

(distributed literature) 
Phil Hosp, Pasadena resident 
Lauren Oliver, Pasadena resident 

Theresa Fuentes, Assistant City Clerk, spoke on the Design 
Commission's review of the private tree removal related to the 
project. 

Councilmember · McAustin stated that she believes the findings 
can be made for the map, however, expressed concerns with the 
proposed construction next to a historic bungalow court; and 
urged staff to be mindful of these issues when transitioning from 
commercial dense zoning areas into single-family neighborhoods. 

Councilmember Wilson spoke on the lack of notice for these 
types of projects with neighborhood impacts; and asked staff to 
consider more effective methods of notifying the public regarding 
staff level approvals. 

Councilmember Hampton expressed concerns with the parking 
situation in a highly congested area; and echoed Councilmember 
Wilson's comments regarding the notification of neighbors in a 
500 foot radius or greater of a proposed development. 

City Manager Mermell suggested posting notification signage at 
the site and decision letters on a dedicated City webpage. 
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Councilmember Gordo spoke on the importance of taking into 
consideration the public trees adjacent to the property. 

Following discussion, It was moved by Councilmember Gordo, 
seconded by Councilmember McAustin, to close the public 
hearing. (Motion unanimously carried) (Absent: Councilmember 
Madison) 

It was moved by Vice Mayor Kennedy, seconded by 
Councilmember McAustin, to approve the staff recommendation. 
(Motion unanimously carried) (Absent: Councilmember Madison) 

PUBLIC HEARING: ADOPTION OF A ZONE CHANGE TO 
DESIGNATE A LANDMARK DISTRICT OVERLAY FOR THE 
ROSE 'VILLA-OAKDALE LANDMARK DISTRICT (LD-25) 
Recommendation: 
(1) Find that the application for a zone change to create a 
landmark district is categorically exempt from environmental 
review pursuant to the guidelines of the California Environmental 
Quality Act (CEQA), (Section 15308: Class 8, Actions by 
Regulatory Agencies for Protection of the Environment); 
(2) Find that the proposed Rose Villa-Oakdale Landmark District 
meets the criteria for designation as a Landmark District as 
specified in Section 17.62.040.F of the Pasadena Municipal Code 
(PMC); 
(3) Find that the proposed zoning map amendment is consistent 
with the General Plan; 
(4) Find that the proposed zoning map amendment would not be 
detrimental to the public interest, health, safety, convenience, or 
general welfare of the City; . 
(5) Approve the landmark district designation and the zoning 
map amendment for the Rose Villa-Oakdale Landmark District, 
LD-25; and 
(6) Direct the City Attorney to prepare an ordinance within 60 
days amending the official zoning map of the City of Pasadena 
established by Section 17.20.020 of the PMC to designate the 
landmark district with the LD-25 Overlay Zone. 
Recommendation of the Historic Preservation Commission: 
On January 3, 2017, the Historic Preservation Commission 
determined that the proposed Rose Villa-Oakdale Landmark 
District meets the criteria for designation in Section 17.62.040.F 
of the Pasadena Municipal Code and unanimously recommended 
approval of the designation. 

The City Clerk opened the public hearing and reported 269 copies 
of the notice were mailed on April 10, 2017, and 94 copies of the 
notice were posted on July 17, 2017; 12 letters were received in 
favor of the staff recommendation, and 2 letters were received in 
opposition to the staff recommendation, which was distributed to 
the City Council, posted online, and made part of the public 
hearing record. 
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Councilmember Wilson stated for the record: "Both my brother 
and sister are homeowners in this proposed Landmark District, 
and I want to assure the public that I will base my position solely 
on the report tonight and presented at the hearing and I'll be fair 
and objective in my determination." 

Kevin Johnson,. Senior Planner, provided a PowerPoint 
presentation on the item, and in conjunction with David Reyes, 
Director of Planning and Community Development, responded to 
questions. 

The following persons spoke in support of the staff 
recommendation: 

Jenny Watts, Pasadena resident 
Louise Wannier, Pasadena resident 
Darin Beaman, Pasadena resident 
Barbara Miller, Rose-Villa-Oakdale Landmark District 
Pam Aschbacher, Applicant 

Following public comment, it was moved by Vice Mayor Kennedy, 
seconded by Councilmember Gordo, to close the public hearing. 
(Motion unanimously carried) (Absent: Councilmember Madison) 

Councilmember Hampton spoke on the need to protect 
neighborhoods that do not fall under a landmark district. 

The City Council thanked the community for uniting and 
demonstrating leadership roles in engaging their neighbors to 
achieve a landmark district to protect their neighborhoods. 

Following discussion, it was moved by Councilmember Gordo, 
seconded by Vice Mayor Kennedy, to approve the staff 
recommendation. (Motion unanimously carried) (Absent: 
Councilmember Madison) 

Adopt "AN UNCODIFIED ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF 
PASADENA GRANTING NON-EXCLUSIVE RENEWAL 
FRANCHISES FOR SOLID WASTE COLLECTION TO 
TWENTY TWO (22) APPLICANTS" (Introduced by 
Councilmember McAustin) (Ordinance No. 7306) 

The above ordinance was adopted by the following vote: 
AYES: Councilmembers Gordo, Hampton, Masuda, 

NOES: 
ABSENT: 
ABSTAIN: 

McAustin, Wilson, Vice Mayor Kennedy, Mayor 
Tomek 
None 
Councilmember Madison 
None 
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The Mayor congratulated City staff and Los Angeles County 
Metropolitan Transportation Authority (Metro) on their successful 
launch of a new bike share system held on July 14, 2017; spoke 
on the successful Community Reception welcoming California 
Attorney General Xavier Becerra held on July 13, 2017; and 
providing information on the Sri Lanka Day Cultural Festival held 
on July 15, 2017, where he participated in the parade. 

Vice Mayor Kennedy spoke on the New Revelation Baptist 
Church event that honored the great police work of local law 
enforcement agencies and their community contribution, held on 
July 15, 2017. 

On order of the Mayor, the regular meeting of the City Council 
adjourned at 11 :19 p.m. 
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